
South Chichester County Local Committee 

The following decisions were taken by the South Chichester County Local Committee 
on Tuesday, 5 February 2019 and will take effect after the end of the call-in period 
unless the call-in procedure is triggered.  The call-in deadline is set out in the 
decision text below.

The following represents a summary of the Executive decisions taken by the South 
Chichester County Local Committee which are subject to call-in.  It is not intended to 
represent the formal record of the meeting but to facilitate the call-in process.  The 
formal minutes will be published in due course.  The reports considered and any 
interests declared are listed on the meeting webpage.

County Council members wishing to request a call-in of any of these matters should 
contact Adam Chisnall on 033 022 28314.

Parking Charges for evening and weekend Public Parking at County Hall, 
West Street, The Record Office, Orchard Street Chichester - Consultation 
response consideration (SC12(18/19)) (Item No. 8)

At its meeting on 5 February 2019, the South Chichester County Local Committee 
agreed to authorise the Director of Law & Assurance to bring the Traffic Regulation 
Order into operation as advertised.

The Committee also requested that officers undertake further consultation into permit 
schemes following representation that was made from a local residents’ association at 
the meeting.

The call-in deadline is 13 February 2019.

Nominations for Local Authority Governors to Maintained Schools and 
Academy Governing Bodies (SC10(18/19)) (Item No. 10)

The function of the nomination of school governors to maintained schools and 
academies is delegated to County Local Committees (CLCs) as it enables county 
councillors to maintain a valuable link with the schools and helps promote to the wider 
public the important role of school governors. 

Under the Education Act 2011 local authority governors are nominated by the local 
authority but appointed by the governing body. The CLC can nominate any eligible 
person as a local authority governor, but it is for the governing body to decide 
whether their nominee has the skills to contribute to the effective governance and 
success of the school and meets any other eligibility criteria they have set. 

At its meeting on 5 February 2019 the South Chichester County Local Committee 
approved the following nominations under the 2012 Regulations:

Nomination for appointment:

• Mrs Helen Magri to Chidham Parochial Primary School for 
a four year term
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The call-in deadline is 13 February 2019.

Community Initiative Funding (SC11(18/19)) (Item No. 11)

The Community Initiative Fund is a County Local Committee (CLC) administered fund 
that provides assistance to local community projects.  Bids should show evidence of 
projects that have the support of the community and make a positive impact on 
people’s wellbeing and support The West Sussex Plan.

At its meeting on 5 February 2019 the South Chichester County Local Committee 
considered the Community Initiative Funding applications received via the West 
Sussex Crowd as set out in Appendix A.

The following pledges were approved:-

297/SC - The Apuldram Centre, Go Gardening, up to £2,500.00 – Towards purchasing 
an additional transit van to expand its service within the local area.

310/SC – The Red Box Project Chichester & Midhurst, Little things make big 
differences, up to £96.00 – Towards purchasing red boxes and a donation point.

316/SC – Chichester Community Development Trust, Discover Your Future: Get Girls 
Going!, up to £1,500.00 – Towards the cost of  IT equipment provision.  This pledge 
was subject to the project receiving verification from Locality and the project’s aims 
not changing significantly when it begins the fundraising stage.

317/SC – Oving Scarecrows, Oving Scarecrow Day 2019, up to £200.00 – Towards 
expansion of the event.

The following project was declined:-

321/SC – Embrace Chichester, towards the cost of initial web design and publicity for 
a new community website proving information about local groups.  The Committee 
raised concerns that the website may be a duplication of existing resources.  The 
group were encouraged to reapply at a future meeting and provide more detail on the 
information and networks that would be provided by the proposed website; and how 
this would provide benefit to the community.

The call-in deadline is 13 February 2019.

https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/campaigns/the-west-sussex-plan

